
 

 

No.   086/24 
 
 
29th February 2024 
 
 
To:   All T&FS Branches 
 
 
Dear Colleagues 
 
T&FS CWU UPDATE SPECIAL WORKPLACE BULLETIN – FOR WIDEST CIRCULATION 
POSSIBLE 
 
Please find attached and in the links below, a special one-page update CWU workplace bulletin – 
Your Voice in the Workplace – for members in the Telecoms and Financial Services 
constituencies.  
 
This is being issued in light of the highly significant new development regarding the subject of 
inward-facing cameras pertaining specifically to our Openreach Field Engineering members.  
 
We ask T&FS Branches to arrange for their printing and onward distribution. We understand that 
some Branches do not have printing facilities. If that is the case, then please contact Marcia 
Murray mmurray@cwu.org and we can discuss the options available for printing them and 
dispatching to Branches. 
 
The primary and key focus of the unions communications strategy in recent years has been to 
reach the workplace. The new bulletin enhances that plan.  
 
Thank you in advance for your support in distributing this communication.  
 
Telecoms and Financial Services Bulletin. 
 
https://www.cwu.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/08062-your-voice-BTG03.pdf 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
Dave Ward 
General Secretary 
 
Andy Kerr 
Deputy General Secretary (T&FS) 
 
Chris Webb 
Head of Communications 

mailto:mmurray@cwu.org
https://www.cwu.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/08062-your-voice-BTG03.pdf


ISSUE THREE, MARCH 2024FOR CWU MEMBERS WORKING IN BT GROUP AND THE WIDER T&FS SECTOR...

cting CWU National Offi  cer 
Fiona Curtis has thanked 
Engineering members and 
Branches for their “unity 

and determination” against inward-
facing cameras inside Openreach 
engineers’ vehicles, after a grassroots 
backlash led to a public disavowal of 
the idea by the company.
 Speaking to Your Voice, Fiona reported: “Less 
than 24 hours after we launched our campaign 
against inward-facing cameras, it was good to 
see the immediate response in a statement 
by Openreach HR director Kevin Brady posted 
on the company’s Workplace platform stating: 
‘I want to personally assure you that we have no 
plans to introduce inward-facing dashcams’. In 
his statement, Mr Brady explained that this 
monitoring system is ‘widely used across industries 
similar to ours with large fl eets’ and that ‘it’s 
something the health and safety team have explored’.
 “It was also good,” she continued, “to see Mr 
Brady’s further clarifi cation when he concluded: 
‘We decided several weeks ago that we are not 
going to roll out dashcams and we have no plans to 
introduce them. We’ll continue to explore ways to 
make sure everyone gets home safe and well’.
 Fiona comments: “It would’ve been great to 
have been given this assurance ‘several weeks 
ago’, when we were seeking this clarifi cation 
from the company amid rising concerns from 

our members and we look forward to Openreach 
responding to our letter asking for this 
confi rmation. 
 However, we warmly welcome Mr Brady’s 
statement and his commitment to continuing to 
explore ways of improving Engineers’ safety and 
wellbeing – this is something which we are also 
fully committed to improving.
 Since it was fi rst mooted as a possibility by 
senior company leaders at the end of 2023 – and 
again on the Workplace platform – this issue 
had rapidly become the Number One subject of 
concern to Field Engineers, with a related motion 
adopted at CWU Young Workers Conference in 
January and Branches discussing motions on this 
for submission to CWU Annual Conference in 
April.
 “It’s our view,” Fiona continues “that it’s 
been this huge and unprecedented backlash 
against the idea – culminating in the launch of 
the CWU campaign on Monday – that has led to 
this possibility being ruled out. And for that we 
have to thank our Engineering members and 
Branches for making their views clearly known, 
as well as our CWU Openreach National Team 
and national leadership for their determination 
to reach a solution on this.
 “This shows once again the crucial 
importance of having a strong and well-organised 
trade union, the CWU, working on behalf of you, 
the workers.” 

A

“I’M RELIEVED AT THE NEWS AND MEMBERS 
WILL BE RELIEVED. IF OPENREACH HAD 

ALREADY DECIDED TO DROP THE PLAN, THEY 
SHOULD’VE NOTIFIED THE UNION PROPERLY.” 

Nicole Moon, North East

“IT’S REALLY GOOD NEWS. ONCE THEY 
REALISED THE STRENGTH OF OPPOSITION 
AND SAW THE CWU WAS SERIOUS ABOUT 

OPPOSING IT, THEY BACKED OFF.”
Phil Allen, South East

“WELL DONE CWU AND WELL DONE 
ENGINEERS FOR STOPPING INTRUSIVE 

DASHCAMS IN OUR OPENREACH VEHICLES.”
Darren Eyre, Scotland

“NOBODY AT ALL IS IN FAVOUR OF 
INWARD-FACING CAMERAS.”

Hardeep Sagoo, Midlands

“IT’S GOOD TO KNOW THE COMPANY IS NOW 
BACKING OFF FROM THE IDEA - IT WAS A 

VERY BAD IDEA FROM THE START.”
Rick Farnworth, North West

OUR VIEW

 Join the 
union

UNION ACHIEVES ‘NO INWARD-FACING 
CAMERAS’ PLEDGE FROM OPENREACH

Company rules out driver-facing monitor in response to nationwide concerns from engineers…

08
06

2 
Pu

bl
is

he
d 

by
 th

e 
Co

m
m

un
ic

at
io

n 
W

or
ke

rs
 U

ni
on

 2
02

4


